IPSWICH BUDGERIGAR SOCIETY
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Thursday 22nd January 2015

The Constable Hall, Gandish Road, East Bergholt, Suffolk CO7 6TP

commencing at 7.45pm
There were 21 members in attendance, namely:
Janice Al-Nasser, Alan Baker, Graham Barton, Brian & Sue Boyes, Avis Dowse, Chris Heed, Martin Frost, Bill Hewitt, Miranda Humphreys, Derek Lungley, Richard Mann, George McMillan, Geoff Murrells, David Rafis, Bill & Steve Squires, Sandra & Peter Stevens, Dave Gardiner and Eileen Willis.
Janice introduced the meeting by wishing everybody a belated Happy New Year and a successful breeding season. 

Janice broke the sad news of the sudden death of Shirley Risebrow on 17th December 2014. Janice explained that Shirley and Richard had a very long association with Ipswich BS, both were honorary life members and she was the President in1997. All members stood and respected a one minute's silence for Shirley.

Janice made reference that some members of the club were travelling on the late ferry to Holland for the World Bird Show that evening and so wanted to get through the agenda quickly. Janice stated that Ghalib had caught the early ferry to the Show in Holland where he had won 4 Gold and 3 Silver medals. His achievement received a round of applause from the members.
1. President's Opening Remarks ~ Avis Dowse:
 “I have had a good year and I have been glad to be your President but I am glad to hand it over…. That’s it”. Avis received a round of applause.
2. Apologies for Absence:

Ghalib Al-Nasser and Sandra Holden

3. Minutes of the last AGM held on 23rd January 2014
These have already been circulated. Everyone should have received and read them. Acceptance proposed by Peter Stevens, seconded by Graham Barton.
4. Matters arising from the Minutes: None
5.  Chairman’s Report - Janice Al-Nasser
"2014 was another good year for the Society. We had a good, varied programme with interesting guest speakers including Roy Aplin (BS President), Ian Ward, Ian Standley and Gren Norris (an Honorary Life Member), and two 'In-House' speakers; Ghalib Al-Nasser (New BS Classification) and Geoff Murrells (My Life in the Hobby). The programme was put together from suggestions by the Committee.  You will see from the Balance Sheet that there was only £25 expenditure for speakers. As you know, any speaker who has to travel far comes to ours for a meal before the meeting and overnight accommodation. Our attendance continued to be maintained and we welcomed new members to the Club and I hope made them feel included and valued.

On a sad note, we lost two of our members, Reg Watson, and an Honorary Life Member Shirley Risebrow. Some of our members attended their funerals.

Unfortunately the monthly bird competitions were still not very well supported last year. I still think it is a good idea to have birds at our meetings and, especially with Graham organising a ‘Show Member of the Year’ points annual award, more of us need to bring birds to support these monthly events. 

The combined barbecue with our Young Stock Show at Peter and Sandra’s was again very successful and well supported, with real summer weather. The judge was Dave Tutty. We are looking forward to repeating this on 14th June. 

Our Open Show was extremely successful and you will hear more about that in the other reports from Graham and Ghalib.

The Fun Auction in November was a big success raising £150. A big thank you to Sandra Stevens for all her hard work organising the Christmas meal. Once again we had a good time and it was lovely to sit in the bar together afterwards chatting or Carol singing!

The programme for 2015 has been sent out and includes some interesting speakers and “in house” meetings.

Brian has done well in his first year as Secretary. I would also formally like to thank all Officers of the Society for their hard work and commitment.

As you are all aware, I am standing down (retiring) as Chairman after five years. This has been a difficult decision but feel it is in the best interests of the Club to have a new person at the helm. I will, of course, continue to support the Club as much as I can.

Finally may I wish you all a successful breeding season and hope that the club continues to grow and prosper." This report was concluded with a warm round of applause.
6. General Secretary’s Report - Brian Boyes
Brian thanked the members for allowing him to be the secretary for the past 12 months. "As a beginner it has been quite a steep learning curve for me and obviously I have had some advice from members of the club and I don’t think I have dropped too many “Boo Boo’s!”. 

There are one or two things I want to mention starting off with the aviary visit. I have written to Alan Marchant as he was very enthusiastic about us visiting him when I spoke to him at the Doncaster show. To date I have heard nothing from him. I have written again and I am currently awaiting a response. 
Laura Welch and Laura Keens from Cage and Aviary Birds were contacted with regards to them attending our BBQ and they are going to let me know once they have sorted out their schedule for the year.

Sharron, who deals with the administration of the website for Ipswich BS was invited to the BBQ but she has declined.
I received an email from Haiths offering to sponsor our club show. I responded by thanking them for their offer and thought it best to bring it up at the AGM as I was not sure how to deal with it. (This will be discussed outside of the meeting).
Unfortunately Colchester CBS will not be able to attend our quiz night as our two meetings clash due to the April meeting being on the third week and not the usual fourth week. So SE Ipswich CBS and Mid Essex BS are attending.
The next thing is the Newsletter. This is something Martin bought up last year as Mid Essex produced one. So I sat and thought about it and I decided to draft something out. There are a few scattered around the room. It’s up to the members if they want it or not." It was put to the vote and a show of hands confirmed that members were unanimously in favour.
Brian confirmed that a card of condolence was sent from the club to Richard Risebrow as a result of his wife’s sudden death.

Brian stated that he had sent out Ipswich BS information pack to a new BS member who lives in Frinton. No response to date has been received.

An email has been received from a Mr Len Marsh who is holding a bird sales day on 15th February 2015 at St Augustines Hall, Thorpe Bay. Tables are £6 further information from 01702 582303. 
Brian’s report was concluded with a warm round of applause from members.

7. Treasurer's Report and Approval of Accounts - Avis Dowse:
" I will say what I say every year, without members' support we could not have made this profit. People don’t ever charge for tea and coffee, raffle prizes and bits and pieces. We have accumulated another £350 this year and we have a healthy balance of nearly £3000. She added that a lot of people donate by giving in excess of subs money we ask." Avis thanked everybody for their support. 

Avis’s report concluded with a warm round of applause from members.

Approval of the accounts was proposed by Geoff Murrells and seconded by Miranda Humphreys.
8.  Show Secretary’s Report - Ghalib Al-Nasser
The report was read by Brian in Ghalib's absence. "Our show is always one of the best in the area with good entry and benched figure and a wonderful atmosphere to it. Last year was no exception as we improved on the entry, benched and exhibitors.

The show office ran smoothly and my special thanks goes to Ian Thorogood, David Sharpe & Janice who assisted me in the office. To Miranda for doing the patronage, ably assisted by James Folly, and to Avis for dealing with the prize money.

Again the trophy display gets better each year and well done to Peter & Bill who organised that side of the day. The catering, as usual, was wonderful and many thanks to the Mann family. As with the previous year the show had an international flavour again, but this time we had our first overseas judge, Cor Booster from Holland, who officiated at the show and witnessed for himself how well the show was run. 

Again, it was pleasing to see that the supreme award went to club members and my congratulations go to Steve & Bill for winning the BIS award. Our members won many CCs as well as sections so well done to all. 

The show statistics fluctuate and there is not always a good reason for this as it is beyond our control and we just have to live with it; it is by no means a reflection on the club or any individual. However, we did better in 2014 than in 2013 but it is not all about numbers but presentation and atmosphere. The statistics are as follows:

2014
2013
2012
2011
2010
Entry

511
494
544
439
535

Benched
403
374
423
346
402

Exhibitors
41
36
42
43
41

Judges booked and confirmed for this year’s show are Bev Hutt (B.S. President by the time of the show), Jeff Attwood, Brian Reese & Maurice Roberts.

I announced at the committee meeting that I will not be seeking re-election to the post. I have enjoyed doing the job for the past 4 years and enjoyed working with Graham very much and the rest of the team. I wish my successor every success in the post and if ever help is needed then please do not hesitate to call".

9. Show Manager's Report - Graham Barton:
Graham commenced his report by stating that Ghalib had covered the points in his report. Everyone worked really hard as always, we were running out of staging with the extra CC’s and classes but we managed. The show went really well and everyone helped to clear up. A big thank you to Richard's Mum and sisters for the catering for this year and the past few years. They are standing down this year.
Graham’s report concluded with a warm round of applause from members.

10. Patronage Secretary's Report - Miranda Humphreys:
Miranda stated that we received patronage from the BS, three area societies LEA, London & Southern Counties and South Midlands and the six specialist societies, CBBA, CBC, LABS, RV&CBS, SBBA and VBC. Miranda has already applied for the same Patronages for this coming year. "There is an item that I do need an answer on and that is that I have been approached by South Midlands Area Show and they would like patronage from Ipswich BS". This matter was discussed at length and it was decided by a majority vote of 16 to 5 that the club would give patronage to the three Area Societies for Young Bird only (15 rosettes altogether with Best Young Bird in Section on the tails). 

Miranda’s report concluded with a warm round of applause from members.

11. Publicity Officer's Report - David Rafis      
David stated the biggest outlet for publicity remains Cage and Aviary Birds, he hoped that the two Laura’s will come to the BBQ. The only other outlet is the BS Journal but unfortunately they will not accept club reports. David asked that when Terry Tuxford is the guest speaker that the question be asked why the BS Journal does not accept club reports. David closed by saying that he would continue to stand as the Publicity Officer but he would not be offended if someone else want to take it on.
David’s report concluded with a warm round of applause from members.

Janice stated that she wished to record a sincere vote of thanks to all officers for the sterling work  that they do on behalf of the Society throughout the year.
12.   Election of Officers for 2015

To confirm Honorary Life Members: Mrs Janice Al-Nasser, Mr & Mrs Doug Austin, Mrs Muriel Goldsmith,
Mrs Sandra Holden, Mr Derek Lungley, Mr George McMillan, Mr Geoff Murrells, Mr & Mrs Gren & Pat Norris, Mr Richard Risebrow.

Proposed by Graham Barton and seconded by Miranda Humphreys.
There were no proposals for further additions to the Honorary Life Members List. 

Avis Dowse then handed over the President's chain of office to the new President, Mr Geoff Murrells. Geoff thanked members for nominating him into the position and he stated he would do his best throughout the year.

President Elect: Janice Al-Nasser was proposed by David Rafis, seconded by Geoff Murrells. There being no other nominations, Janice was duly elected.
Chairman: Chris Heed was proposed by Brian Boyes, seconded by Steve Squires. There being no other nominations, Chris was duly elected.

Chris joined the top table but wished Janice to conduct the rest of the AGM.
The following Officers were confirmed in post:-

Vice Chairman: George McMillan
Secretary: Brian Boyes
Treasurer: Avis Dowse
Patronage Secretary: Miranda Humphreys
Publicity Officer: David Rafis
Social Secretary: Sandra Stevens
Auditor: Steven Squires.
The above group was re-elected on-block. Proposed by Peter Stevens and seconded by Richard Mann.
Show Manager:  George McMillan was proposed by Geoff Murrells, seconded by Miranda Humphreys.
Show Secretary: Miranda Humphreys was proposed by George McMillan, seconded by Peter Stevens.
13.  Subscription Rates:
This matter was discussed at length and it was decided that with effect from 2016 that subscriptions will be

 £5 across the board. Unanimously agreed. 

The free membership offered for first year members is to be scrapped from 2016.
Unanimously agreed.

14.  Show Member of the Year:
It was announced that Ghalib and Janice were third in the Budgerigar Society CC’s league table for 2014 and therefore top for Ipswich BS. Janice stated that Arthur Piper is top with T & A Luke second.
Janice received a round of applause from members.

15.  BBQ/ Young Stock Show/ Monthly Programme:
The BBQ is being held on 14th June at Peter’s and Sandra’s, the programme has been disseminated and the aviary visit is in hand. 
16. Tea/Coffee Rota:
Peter and Bill have agreed to carry on serving the tea’s and coffees rather than having a monthly rota.
17.  Any Other Business:
Geoff Murrells suggested that as Sandra and Peter Stevens subsidise the club by providing tea and coffee we as a club should reimburse them. This was agreed.
The monthly bird colour competition was discussed at length to encourage members to bring birds to the meeting. Steve Squires and George McMillan have agreed to organise and manage it for this year.
Bill Squires has agreed to see the manager of Copdock Feeds to try and ensure that only fully paid up members are receiving the discount on seed products.

There being no other business, Janice thanked everyone for attending and invited our President, Geoff Murrells, to officially close the AGM.
The AGM was concluded at 9.20pm.

